

## **Council Memorandum**

Date:	May 21, 2024
То:	Regular Council
From:	Deputy Mayor McDonald
Re:	Garbage Bin for Lindsay Business Improvement Area

## Recommendation

That the Memorandum from Deputy Mayor McDonald regarding, a Garbage Bin for Lindsay Business Improvement Area, be received; and

**That** a garbage bin owned and maintained by the Lindsay Business Improvement Area (BIA) be permitted and located within a City-owned parking lot (Lot 13); and

**That**, notwithstanding section 4.03 of By-Law 2018-017 City Lands Encroachment By-Law, Council waive the requirement that the Licensee must pay the prescribed annual encroachment fee.

## Rationale

The Lindsay BIA would like to have a garbage bin placed in Municipal Parking Lot 13 to help mitigate waste strewn on the ground. The BIA will manage, at their cost, removing the waste, but would like the annual license fee that is required in By-Law 2018-017 City Lands Encroachment to be waived. The BIA is a vital partner that provides a service to the community and downtown Lindsay.

This is aligned with our strategic priorities of maintaining a Healthy Environment and promoting a Vibrant and Growing Economy as having cleaner streets will be more inviting to business owners and visitors alike.